Hesperia Wranglers, Inc.

P.O. Box 400222 Hesperia, Ca 92340 2025 President Tim Mustaikis (760) 220-4960 Founders of the William Kinnard Memorial Scholarship Fund Federal ID # 51-0209989 State Non-Profit # C0 365 453 67th Year

May Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, 5/21/2025 In Person & via Zoom Meeting

Call to order: 6:33 PM

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Kerri, Quannah, and Tonii

Board: Ana, Summer, Leanne, Jan, Frank and Daryl

Excused: Diane, Sharvel, Virginia and Allen

Absent:

Treasurer's Report:

Beginning	g balance	expenses	income	Current balance
Checking	\$9,885.25	\$1,016.60	\$2,306.00	\$11,174.65
Savings:	\$4,399.80	-	\$.36 (interest)	\$ 4,400.16
Queens:	\$7,879.98	\$2,265.68	\$ 903.01	\$ 6,517.3198
Kinnard:	\$5,309.14	\$0.00	\$ 250.441 (inter-	est) \$ 5,559.58

Total assets: \$27,651.70

Motion to approve March general meeting minutes Carol 1^{st} and Leanne 2^{nd} - M/C. No questions or concerns about the May Board Minutes.

Communications: Tonii

- Bank statements- checking account statements were received
- Four students were selected as William L. Kinnard Memorial Scholarship recipients this year; Elizabeth Schuller, Bryce Scott, Ashlynn Rush and Marissa Velasquez.
- We've received "Buyers Letters" from Madisyn Warner and Addison Wright for the Jr. Livestock auction during the San Bernardino County Fair.

Chuck Wagon: Tim

• show; expenses \$187.39, sales \$188 & the barrel race; expenses \$18.70 with sales of \$302 with a profit of \$283.00. We were able to put \$500 into the Kinnard Scholarship account with \$230 from the chuck wagon and a \$270 donation from Rockin BM Barrels.

Trail Ride: Carol

• We are going to get with Katrina to look at dates to get a "Summer" trail ride out of Kemper Campbell with a BBQ & pool party to follow again this year.

Queens: Leanne

- Our Queen Clinic was a success. On Saturday Leanne and Kailynn worked with the participants
 in assisting Shannon from Double F Cattle and Justin moving cattle and learning the importance
 of how to work with the stock contractor. All of the girls in attendance then worked with Sherry
 Krig of SK Training on their horsemanship patterns. Sunday, we had additional participants that
 worked with Maegan Hollander and Quannah Schuller on public speaking, modeling and hair &
 makeup with some really great individual feedback to help each young lady improve their skills.
- Leanne and Kailynn represented at Yucaipa Rodeo on Friday and Lilly was running barrels there. All three ladies attended the Floyd Tidwell Sheriff's Rodeo kickoff trail ride on Saturday morning and then headed back to Yucaipa Rodeo for their final performance of 2025.
- We have a group of 13 young ladies competing this year for our rodeo queen pageant. Be watching for them as they are looking to get all of the awards sponsored, ads in our program book as well as selling raffle tickets. Each age division has a set amount of money to raise in order to be eligible to compete.
- Leanne and Lilly will be representing us at the Jurupa Valley Pro Rodeo, June 5th and 6th.

Old Business: Tim

- Membership packets are available on the website- Family is \$50 for the first five people & \$10 for each additional- Individual is \$40-please return the membership form with your Code of Conduct.
- Complaints- Please direct them to Tim.

New Business: Tim

- Recap of the most recent show- we had another great turnout with well over 50 entries. We did have a couple that pushed the 1-minute gate call & the 1-minute time limit to start their pattern. Please remember that these are both rules & they will be enforced & also the weather is getting warmer so we need to stay on track, please let's everyone work on getting your horses in the arena. Also keep in mind that if you are not with your child please ensure that whoever they are with has a note regarding their authority over the minor. Please remember that it is getting hotter so it's important that you are keeping yourself hydrated and that you are watering your horses as well as they are important too.
- Recap of the May barrel race with Rockin BM- they had another great turnout with well over 60 entries. We sold out of two and a partial sleeves of burgers rather early and ran out of food. It's been really great that each race has been a great turnout and really nice to see the numbers of riders.

Comments from the Floor:

- Contestant introductions:
 - a.) Ashlyn Burke- Petite Miss contestant
 - b.) Annabelle Lee Diaz-Petite Miss contestant
 - c.) Rebecca Durantes- Hesperia Wranglers Sweetheart contestant
 - d.) Abigail Lee- Miss Hesperia Wranglers contestant
 - e.) Ace Buenrostro-Hesperia Wranglers Sweetheart contestant
 - f.) Krystal Morales- Miss Hesperia Wranglers contestant

- g.) Tonii let everyone know that we are excited to say that we have 13 contestants this year; three Sweethearts, two Petite, one Young, four Juniors and three Miss contestants.
- Tim- we have Serrano High School Awards night to present three of the four William Kinnard Scholarship recipients. We also have the San Bernardino County Fair opening this weekend, the Fair show on Monday, May 26th along with the bull riding.
- Tim, Carol and Tonii don't forget that all sponsorships are due no later than the July show and try to get your four required meetings in before the October meeting as it is the last one that counts. There is no such thing as a bad prize with this club as everybody ends up with great awards every year and we don't want anyone to miss out. Jerad Burke asked to clarify that the sponsorships being talked about isn't the same as the queens and Tonii did clarify that this is for the year-end awards for those competing in the monthly gymkhanas. We have a very full month for June with our monthly show on the 14th, another barrel race on the 15th, the queen's horsemanship on the 21st and the speech, modeling and coronation on the 22nd and Tim will need a headcount no later than the 14th so we know how much food we will need to buy.

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 7:05 Kimberlee 1st and Quannah 2nd M/C